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   ICC Sets Public Hearing on MidAmerican Energy Company

 




                Workforce Study


The Illinois Commerce Commission will host a public hearing at 5:30 p.m. Thursday, July 24 at city hall in Moline, to receive comments on a workforce study on MidAmerican Energy Company.   The report on MidAmerican Energy Company and its Illinois service area was prepared by Jacobs Consulting of Houston, Texas.  

The hearing will be held on the second floor of city hall, 619 16th Street in Moline. Oral and written comments will be accepted.  

MidAmerican Energy Company, the largest utility in Iowa, also serves customers in Moline and Rock Island in the Quad-Cities area.  The company provides service to 84,526 Illinois electric customers of which 86 percent are residential and 12 percent commercial accounts. 


The analysis, the first in a series of workforce reports on Illinois electric utilities required by Section 4-602 of the Public Utilities Act, examines the adequacy of in-house staffing in each job classification and title critical to maintaining quality and reliability as well as restoring service.  In assessing adequacy of in-house workers, meter service employees and customer service call center staff, the consultants reviewed staffing levels, use of contractors, overtime, work order backlog, system reliability performance, existing in-house age and skills, demographics and customer satisfaction.  


The report concludes that while MidAmerican Energy Company has adhered to a policy of maintaining a consistent level of employees and filling peaks and valleys in workload with contractors, its aging workforce is one signal that the company should begin to plan now to meet the growing demand for line workers.

The consultants recommend that MidAmerican Energy Company:

· Conduct a study to identify gaps between the workforce required and the workforce supply forecasted to be available for critical positions and key employees;

· Conduct an annual nonbinding survey of potential retirements to determine staffing needs; and

· Strive to increase the number of apprentices, particularly in the line worker category.

The full report is available on the ICC website at icc.illinois.gov
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